Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HIGHWAY SAFETY AND MOTOR VEHICLES
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Department of Highway Safety and Motor Vehicles has received a petition for declaratory statement from the American Civil Liberties Union of Florida, Inc., on July 15, 2021. The petition seeks the agency's position or opinion as to whether drivers whose licenses are suspended for failure to pay misdemeanor or felony financial obligations pursuant to § 322.245(5)(a), Fla. Stat., are eligible for a restricted driving privilege pursuant to § 322.271, Fla. Stat. Motions for leave to intervene pursuant to Rule 28-105.0027, Fla. Admin. Code, must be filed within 21 days of the date of publication of this notice. A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Joseph R. Gillespie, Agency Clerk, 2900 Apalachee Parkway, A-432, MS-02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0504; AgencyClerk@flhsmv.gov, (850)617-3101.
